
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Ref: 8WD-CWW 
 
SENT VIA EMAIL 
ELECTRONIC READ RECEIPT REQUESTED 
 
Jeffrey Brooks, EHS Manager 
Jabil Incorporated 
jeffrey_brooks@jabil.com 

Re: EPA Pretreatment Notification of Categorial Industrial User Requirements, ICIS Number: CO-
PF00101 

 
Dear Mr. Brooks: 
 
The EPA conducted a Pretreatment facility inspection of Jabil Incorporated on February 26, 2025 and 
determined that significant changes have occurred at the facility since the Notice of Discharge 
Requirements (NDR) was initially issued to the facility in 2020. As a result, the fact sheet and the NDR 
were modified to reflect current facility conditions for production levels, wastewater treatment system 
configuration, volume of non-regulated wastestreams discharged to outfall 001, and as a result of 
these changes, a re-calculation of NDR limits based on the combined wastestream formula.  

Jabil Incorporated is an industrial user of the Monument Sanitation District’s publicly owned treatment 
works (POTW), which does not have a Pretreatment Program approved by EPA. Therefore, EPA Region 
8 serves as the Control Authority and directly oversees compliance of industrial users that discharge to 
the Monument Sanitation District’s POTW and is partnering with the District to ensure its POTW is 
protected from potential impacts of pollutants discharged from non-domestic sources. The fact sheet 
and NDR modifications were public noticed on the EPA’s website on June 16, 2025 for a 30-day public 
comment period. There were no substantive comments received.  

Nothing contained in this notification package or in any EPA regulations restrict state or local agencies 
from imposing additional requirements in accordance with applicable laws, including requirements   



which are more stringent than those imposed by the EPA. If you have any questions about the enclosed 
information, please contact Al Garcia at 303-312-6382 or garcia.al@epa.gov. 
 
       Sincerely, 
 
 
 
       Michael Boeglin, Supervisor 
       Wastewater Section 
 
 
Enclosures: 

1. Jabil Incorporated NDR 
2. Jabil Incorporated Fact Sheet 

 
 
cc:  
 Mark Parker, District Manager, Monument Sanitation District 

Jon Wallace, Pretreatment Coordinator, Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment 
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